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The Secrotary [ 4
Senate Select Committee on the

Administration of Indigencus AfTuirs

Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear § r/Madam

Thank you for the opportunity te provide mput to the Committes’s Ingquiry on the Aboriginal and
Torres Strau Islander Commission Amendment Bill 2004 and proposed related changes to the
administration of Commonwesnlth Indigenous affuirs poficy.

1 believe that Australia has an obligation to respect and protect the right of Aboriginal and Torres
Strait Islander pcoples 1o sclf-determination, human rights and First Peoples™ status and the
inherent rights that flow from that status

s 1s the ability of Indigenous people w deterrnine who

nationally and Internationally, Indigenous Peoples of
make free and informed

Central to the enjoyment of these rig!

represents them  locally, regionally, '
Australia alone must have this right, as well as the consequent right to

choices for themselves, their families and comumunities.

Indigenous Australians have endorsed the need for a National Indigenous Representative Body
which reflects their values and aspirations and which IS open, transparent and accountable to

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peopie,

factors in improving the well-being of Indigenous Australians, Outcomes arc significantly beiter
where there is full and effective Indigenous mnvolvement in decision-making, strong Indigenous
organisations and governance and appropriate culryrsal recognition within both Indigenous ang

non-Indigenous institutions

The wholesale return to mainstream-focused service delivery will be g backward step to a failed
Paternalistic approach to Indigenous affairs. Mainstream service delivery does have an important
role, however this must be on the basis of being responsive to Indigenous community and culurs!
requirements
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Governments, mainstream departments and agencies must be publicly accountable for the
provision of services to Indigenous people and such accountability should include rigorous
monitoring frameworks and the ability for Indigenous people to exercisc such accountability.

Fmally. any replacemernt for ATSIC must be determined in consultation and negotiation with
Indigenous stakeholders on the hasis of their informed consent. The Committee s repert should
provide strong endorsement of this principle.

Y ours sincerely

M Rnffertyji ; 5

2/134 Tyler Street
Taart Hith, WA 6060
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